

November 17, 2020

## VIA EMAIL

Steven J. Junior
Insurance Program Manager
Division of Financial Regulation
Wisconsin Office of the Commissioner of Insurance
125 South Webster Street
Madison, Wisconsin 53703
Email: steve.junior@wisconsin.gov

Re: Disclaimer of Control Relative to Superior Vision Insurance Plan of Wisconsin, Inc.

Dear Mr. Junior,

On behalf of the MetLife Policyholder Trust (the "<u>Trust</u>") and Wilmington Trust Company, not in its individual capacity, but solely as trustee for the Trust (the "<u>Trustee</u>"), we are writing in response to your letter dated November 3, 2020, in which you asked whether certain information included in the above-referenced disclaimer was publicly available. In each instance, the information that was the subject of your inquiry is publicly available. Accordingly, MetLife, Inc., the Trust and the Trustee have agreed to rescind the request for confidential treatment of the above-referenced disclaimer. We trust that this letter is responsive to your inquiries.

Should you have any additional questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best Regards,

Beth Andrews

cc: Daniel McAvoy, Polsinelli PC